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PAST POTENTATES

Dear Nobles,
	 Mother Nature got the best of us on our scheduled Stated 
Meeting for February. I hope all stayed safe and warm. Unfor-
tunately, we were unable to communicate our upcoming events 
until now.
	 Our Valentine’s Party was a resounding success thanks to 
Barry Molasy, Bubba Hayes and their committee. We served 
over 250 steak dinners with the help of the DeMolay and Rain-
bow Girls. By having the party on the 7th, we were able to allow 
the DeMolay to have their Sweetheart Banquet on the 14th. We 
should all be extremely proud of those young gentlemen and la-
dies. They are an outstanding asset to the future of our fraternity.
	 Our next Stated Meeting is on March 17th, and hopefully 
the weather will cooperate this time!  The Squires will be serving 
dinner, so please plan to come early and support these young men 
and their organization. All ladies that will be attending the Ladies 
Program are welcome to come support this organization as well.
	 The Potentate’s Ball Committee is hard at work preparing 
for an outstanding Ball on March 28th. On Friday the 27th, there 
will be hospitality at the La Quinta Inn. Please get your reserva-
tions into the office ASAP. I look forward to seeing everyone.
	 Our first parade is in Erin on the 21st of March. This is when 
we kick off our parades, so let’s have a good turn out. More infor-
mation will be available at the March Captain/Club President’s 
meeting.
	 As always, set an example and put your best foot forward 
so we can attract new members. Attend your Blue Lodge, visit 
others and be on the lookout for future Shrine Masons

Yours In The Faith,
Mike Van Sant

Potentate

Notice: ALL communications for the 
Shriner should be sent to
editor.amsc@gmail.com 
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From the desk of...
CHIEF RABBAN� ���������������������������������

   I want to thank all the Ladies and Nobles for all your 
talents and hard work and for all you do to support 

the Divan and each other, we are a family. This year 
our main focus is Membership, so please reach out 
to your friends, your family, your neighbors and 
your Blue Lodge and ask them to join Al Menah. 
     A big thanks for a wonderful Valentine par-
ty, the committee did a great job. We had a huge 

crowd and enjoyed great fellowship with other No-
bles. I also want to thank the 40 + new Nobles who 

attended our Valentine reception. Please check out Al   
 Menah’s web page for photos of the party. 
    As Chief Rabban one focus this year is the Circus, we need to sell and collect 
the money for tickets. We have put together a great team and with this team we 
hope to have the best Circus ever!  We will need your help purchasing and selling 
tickets, and also supporting the Ring Masters Club project. Some of you may not 
know, but the money raised by the Circus supports our Temple and the Ring 
Master’s project supports the Children’s Saturday Morning Matinee. Last year we 
served 3300 children and special needs adults who attend the Saturday morning 
show, many of which would never see a Circus without your help. This year’s Ring 
Master’s Project is (Men $200) a Navy Jacket, Umbrella and 4 Circus tickets, the 
(Ladies $150) is a Navy Jacket and Umbrella. Please stop by the office or call Kim 
and I with any questions or orders you might have…so be sure and purchase 
your Circus tickets.
    Thank you Ill Sir, Mike VanSant and his Potentate Ball Committee for all the hard 
work they put into making the Potentate Ball a success as always they gave 100%. 
Thank you Phil (Fat Rabbit) Parman and Lady Debbie, James Hedgepath and Lady 
Rene for all your hard work and time they put into making Al Menah shine.
    Remember we need your help; your Shrine Center is only as strong as YOU 
make it! Your Unit is only as strong as YOU make it! We need for YOU to be a 
part of this wonderful organization the stronger a member you are the stronger 
Al Menah is!  Please call me with any questions or concerns you might have, we 
are always here to help. Yours in faith,

Chief Rabban
Jeff Head 

I hope everyone made it thru the bad weather ok, that 
snow and ice was really rough.

     The Valentines Party was absolutely outstand-
ing, great decorations, great food and great 
fellowship. Thanks to Barry Molasy, Phil Par-
man and their committee for another fantastic 
event.
     I would like to thank John Whittaker and the 
DeMolay for inviting the Divan to their Sweet-

heart Banquet, we had a great time. Ill Sir Carl 
Barnes presented the DeMolay and Rainbow Girls 

with a check for $2,500.00 each for all their help and 
support last year. Thank you both; we could not be what we 

are without the help of these two great youth organizations. 
Our first Parade of the year will be the Erin St. Patrick’s Day Parade on Satur-
day 3/21. Let’s make this a big turnout. The Nobles and Brothers from Wisdom 
Lodge # 300 always have a great hospitality for us.
March 25th & 26th is the annual Tennessee Grand Lodge session, please make 
plans to attend. 

ASSISTANT RABBAN��������������������������������
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February was non-stop but a lot of fun and fel-
lowship with great Nobles and their Ladies. I 

would like to thank the Valentine Committee 
and Barry, Bubba and the cooking crew for 
the great time and food at the Valentine Par-
ty. The DeMolay and Rainbow Sweetheart 
Dance was wonderful. These boys and girls 
do so much for your temple. When you 
see them, stop and thank them. In closing, 

I would like to thank the nobility and their 
ladies for making Al Menah the best temple in 

North America.
High Priest and Prophet

 Horace Perkins III

HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET_______________________

ORIENTAL GUIDE________________________________
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Our annual Potentates Ball will be this month. Hospitality at the La Quinta Inn 
on Atrium Way starting Friday 3/27 and the Ball Saturday 3/28. If you plan to 
attend RSVP to the office, $25.00 per person and seating is limited.
     Also in March we will be running the Paper Sale Caravan starting 3/30 
thru 4/3. 
     Again I cannot stress this enough…..Nobles and Ladies we have to be com-
mitted to growing our membership as we did last year. So roll up your sleeves 
and let’s get busy. Ask a friend to join you at your next Shrine Club meeting 
or ask them to attend a Shrine function. Let’s get the word out that Al Menah 
is the best place to be for fun and fellowship with a purpose. Our Children 
depend on us to keep our Fraternity growing and strong. The only way to do 
that is to plan events that Retain our current members and Recruit new mem-
bers that believe in what we stand for. The Divan is committed to making this 
happen. Will you help us again this year?  April 11th will be our Spring Cer-
emonial, let’s make it a big success. YOU know how to do it…YOU did it last 
year!!!! Be active in your Blue Lodge and tell “The Shrine Story” to as many 
brothers as you can. It is really very simple just “ASK A MASTER MASON TO 
BE A SHRINER”.
     Working together we CAN make a difference.

Asst. Rabban
Frank Hester

Beth and I have attended Oriental Guide school! 
We don’t anticipate you seeing any changes ex-

cept for the better! It was great to meet our 
counterparts from other Shrine temples 
across the country. We loved sharing Al 
Menah success stories and learning how to 
work to make our temple even better.
     The rest of March will be equally as fast 

paced as we look forward to the Irish Day 
parade in Erin, Grand Lodge, and the Poten-

tate’s Ball.
     In closing, please remember we are only a few 

weeks away from the Spring Ceremonial that is set for 
April 11. We are always looking for good Masons that will make good 
Shriners that are willing to work hard for our kids.. Oriental Guide

Randy Williams
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Call today to schedule your no-obligation consultation!

877.317.3713 

Affordable Home Access specializes in 
building modifications that make homes 
safer, more comfortable and more easily 
accessible for individuals recuperating from 

illness, dealing with mobility-limiting long-term conditions 
and disabilities, or facing short-term lifestyle changes due to 
surgery, accidents or injury. 

• Roll-In Showers

• Walk-In Tubs

• Ramps

• Stair Lifts & Chair Lifts

• Lift Systems & Elevators

• Home Modifications

Keep the lifestyle you love 
with Affordable Home Access.
Aging, illness, injury and disability no longer mean  
giving up your home, freedom or independence. 

• We bring the showroom to you
• Products made in America
• Let us help you find funding sources—we work with all insurances and VA
• Financing options available
• 12-month installation guarantee on every project
• No middleman = lower prices
• Free estimates

AffordableHAS@aol.com    |    www.affordablehomeaccess.com    |    877-317-3713
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CLOWNS
Thankfully, we have the snow and extremely cold 
temperatures behind us and the Clowns are ready 
for some warm sunshine and bright smiles. 
     The Clowns and our friends gathered in the unit 
room for the big game on Sunday Feb 01. Despite 
having to watch what will possibly be known as 
the worst play call in football history, all in atten-
dance had a great time. Captain Huneycutt would 
like to thank everyone for participating. 
     Make plans today to attend the Potentate’s Ball 
on Saturday, March 28, 2015. A formal Venetian 
Masquerade Gala, those attending are asked to 
please join in the fun and wear a mask. The cost is 
$25 per person. There is limited seating so please 
RSVP by March 13, 2015. Call (615) 226-7766. 
     The Clowns went to Louisville for the SESCA 
Mid Winter. Details of all the trophies and plaques 
we brought home will be in the April edition of 
the Shriner. 
     As always, thanks for all you do for our hospi-
tals. Remember to keep the sick and those unable 
to attend events in your prayers. 

Vernon “Jingles” Blackburn
	 Secretary

greeters
  Don’t forget to mark your calendar for the Po-
tentate’s Ball  March 28th’, Easter Egg Hunt April 
4th and Ceremonial April 11th . We look forward 
to seeing all of you at as many Shrine functions as 
you can make, as well as the Greeters events
     A copy of the new Greeters Directory and its 
first update has been e-mailed to all the greeters 
that we have e-mail address. If we do not have 
your e-mail address, please send it to me at: greet-
ers@juno.com
    Although the Paper Sale Week-end is still to 
come we should be selling paper, the drive is 
on-going. Remember plaque sales run year round.
    We all should be gearing up to sell the circus 
Ads. Start making a list of everyone you trade 
with, each and every one of them is a GREAT 
PROSPECT for an Ad Start with a large Ad and 
go down to a smaller one if you have to.
    Pass on the news airline miles that are not going 
to be use or about to expire can be donated to the 
Shriners Children Hospital. 
    The “Kids” in our hospitals need our help and 
that’s what we are all about.
    Keep in our prays all those that are hurting and 
sick as well as our Armed Forces in Harm’s way 

Lou Becker

legion of honOr
		               Welcome to our new members: 
               John Medley and Howard Rodriguez. 
They were initiated into the Shrine in 2014 and 

into LOH at the January 2015 meeting. As new 
nobles to our order of the Mystic Shrine, they 
have committed themselves to be active as part of 
the Legion of Honor. We commend them and look 
forward to their participation. 
    On a sad note, Noble Jesse Wright of our unit 
passed away on Sunday January 25, 2015. Thank 
you to all our members who attended his Masonic 
funeral service and regular service. New Noble 
Rodriguez’s father passed away on January 24. 
Let our prayers be with their families in this time 
of loss.
     During February many of our members attend-
ed the Valentine’s Dance. The Potentate’s Ball is 
rapidly approaching. This year it will be a formal 
Venetian Masquerade. I look forward to seeing 
our Nobles and their Ladies at the Ball on March 
28.
     Another upcoming event is the Erin St. Pat-
rick’s Day Parade, we will be taking our new trail-
er to this event for the first time. 
If you are a veteran and member of Al Menah 
please come visit us. Help us to make this year 
a more successful one for Al Menah by partici-
pating with us. Major events for Al Menah such 
as the paper sale, social events, and parades are 
about to begin. Come and enjoy them with us.
     Thank you to all our members for making good 
things happen!

Ronald Queen
 Commander

motor corps
    We hope everyone stayed safe and warm during 
the Winter Blast last month!!  
    Hats off to the Valentine Party Committee for an 
outstanding party!!  Food was great, decorations 
were beautiful, the band was awesome as always. 
We had a very nice turnout for our Motor Corps 
Ladies Luncheon. Tommy Cole and his cooking 
crew did a fabulous job on the meal. We are in the 
process of putting together a     
    LADIES DIRECTORY. Please contact Debbie 
Parman at 615-268-4140 or email DLParman@
comcast.net with your email address, home and 
cell phone numbers, birthday and list of hobbies. 
Thanks!
    POTENTATE’S BALL - March 28th. Seating 
is limited, so please make your reservations as 
soon as possible!  Deadline is March 13th. The 
theme this year is “Unmask the Night” – a formal 
Venetian Masquerade Ball (not mardi gras). $25 
per person
    As always, stay mindful of those who need our 
prayers. Attend your Blue Lodge and spread the 
word “MEMBERSHIP”. We are always looking 
for good men who aren’t afraid to roll up their 
sleeves and jump right in!  Ladies too!  Remem-
ber, we ride so they can walk!

 “Fat Rabbit”

SHRINE CLUB NEWS
Hendersonville Shrine Club
One of our biggest events of the year is coming 
up. The Potentate’s Ball on Saturday, March 28th. 
Call the temple and make your reservations. Tick-
ets and tables are limited. You and your lady will 
need a mask for the big event. Don’t miss this 
special event honoring our Potentate and his lady.

    The Paper Sale Caravan will start Monday, 
March 30th and go through Friday, April 3rd. We 
will travel Middle Tennessee visiting as many 
Blue Lodges as possible, telling the Shrine Sto-
ry, how these papers make it possible to help kids 
throughout Middle Tennessee and if they have a 
kid in their community who needs our service, 
give the temple a call or contact a Shriner in your 
community.
     Our Paper Sale weekend will be the first week-
end in May, the 1st through the 3rd. Different 
communities have different dates that they use for 
their Paper Sale weekend throughout the summer. 
Good selling and good weather.
If you live in our area and can help with our Paper 
Sale, call me, Boyd Parnell at 615-598-1339 and I 
will find you a place to work. We need volunteers.
We would like to invite all the Nobles and their 
Ladies in our area to join us for our next meet-
ing. It will be Monday, March 28th. We will meet 
at the Black-Eye-Pea, 164 East Main Street in 
Hendersonville. We meet at 6:00pm for food and 
fellowship. Our meeting starts at 7:00pm. Make 
plans to join us next month. We need your fellow-
ship and ideas on how to be a better and bigger 
club in our community. “Remember, Shriners 
Help Children.”

Boyd Parnell
President

Sumner County   
The Sumner County Shrine Club met on Mon-
day, February 2nd, 2015 with twenty-five (25) 
Nobles present and numerous family members 
and guests. Our speaker was Noble Kenny Loftis, 
Director General for the South Eastern Shrine As-
sociation Convention who gave a great presenta-
tion of the South Eastern Shrine Association Con-
vention and provided the exciting opportunities 
afforded us this summer here in Nashville, TN at 
the SESA Convention.
     Our March SCSC meeting is scheduled for 
Monday, March 2nd at 6:00 for dinner and 7:00 
P.M. for our monthly meeting. Our March speaker 
with be Illustrious Dan H. Jones, Grand Cross & 
33rd who will give a presentation on the Ancient 
& Accepted Scottish Rite and the upcoming April 
Reunion in the Valley of Nashville. 
     Many of the SCSC attended the Al Menah 
Shrine Valentine Dinner on Saturday, February 
7th and a great time was had by all. The Sumner 
County Klowns are planning to “parade” in the 
Erin St. Patrick’s Parade on Saturday morning, 
March 21st. Please mark your calendars and 
make your reservations for the Potentate’s Ball on 
Saturday, March 28th. Please note these dates on 
your calendar and plan to join us at the Gallatin 
O’Charley’s for dinner, fellowship and the SCSC 
meeting.
    We continue to be excited about the prospects of 
2015 being one of the best years for SCSC as we 
represent and promote Al Menah Shrine Temple 
and the best hospitals anywhere.
    Wishing all the best, both fraternally and per-
sonally,

Duane W. DeVault 33rd
President of SCSC
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HOSPITALITY  -  Friday, March 27th, 5:00 pm
 

RECEPTION  -  Saturday, March 28th, 11:00 am
Presentation @ 1:00 pm

BALL TRANSPORTATION begins @ 4:00 pm
To Al Menah Shrine Center

BALLROOM DOORS  - open @ 4:00 pm 
Pictures & Social Hour

 
GRAND PROCESSION  -  5:30 pm

DINNER  -  6:00 pm
BALL  -  8:00 pm

First bus back to the hotel  -  10:30 pm
Last bus back to the hotel  -  11:30 pm

 AFTER GLOW  @  LaQuinta Inns & Suites

ROOM ACCOMODATIONS  -  $71.00
LaQuinta Inns & Suites

615-885-3000  Option #6
Reserve your room by March 20, 2015 

Activities at LaQuinta Inns & Suites
2345 Atrium Way, Nashville, TN

The Al Menah Band is recruiting 
new Unit members 

 Woodwind Brass
Keyboard  Percussion 
Guitar  Bass 
Strings  Vocalists 

 

All types and skill levels of musicians are invited to join 
the Band to perform for Al Menah events. We currently 

play dance, jazz and march music. 

 

ALL skill levels…wait…ALL skill levels are welcome

 

and encouraged to participate

 

We are working up music for an Al Menah "Wood & Wire" band.  Acoustic 
instruments, as well as vocalists are needed. 

 

Dig that old horn or instrument out of the closet and join us for music, fraternity, and 
fellowship.  The Band is an active participant in Al Menah and proudly contributes to 
the Shrine Circus and Paper Sale along with our own Jazz Festival.   
 

Contact our current Captain for more info. 
Victor Smith (615) 948-2684!

The Al Menah Band is recruiting 
new Unit members 

 Woodwind Brass
Keyboard  Percussion 
Guitar  Bass 
Strings  Vocalists 

 

All types and skill levels of musicians are invited to join 
the Band to perform for Al Menah events. We currently 

play dance, jazz and march music. 

 

ALL skill levels…wait…ALL skill levels are welcome

 

and encouraged to participate

 

We are working up music for an Al Menah "Wood & Wire" band.  Acoustic 
instruments, as well as vocalists are needed. 

 

Dig that old horn or instrument out of the closet and join us for music, fraternity, and 
fellowship.  The Band is an active participant in Al Menah and proudly contributes to 
the Shrine Circus and Paper Sale along with our own Jazz Festival.   
 

Contact our current Captain for more info. 
Victor Smith (615) 948-2684!



Stay in the home you love.

Nashville:   615.340.9001
Hendersonville:   615.264.8648

 Brentwood/Franklin:   615.591.0048

CAREGIVERS, INC.  
We were the first.  And we’re still the best!

Serving all of Middle Tennessee.  

Call us today!

On the Web: www.caregiversinc.net
E-mail: caregiverinc@aol.com

• On call 24/7

• Overall best value

• Four levels of care to meet  
   your needs:  Companions,   
   Lifestyle Assistants,  
   CNTs, and LPNs

• Locally-owned and operated

• Founded in 1998 by  
   Registered Nurses

• Licensed, insured and bonded

• Reliable, pre-screened and  
   drug-free employees 

 • Low hourly rates

Home care services from Caregivers, Inc. can make it happen.

MARCH 20158
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  Notices..............................................................................

Ladies Only!	
Well the winter weather didn’t quite hold out for us to have 
our Ladies Nite in February. However, we are rolling all 
of our events over to our next Ladies Nite scheduled for 
March 17th (Don’t forget to wear GREEN). Again the 
festivities will be held at 5:30 in the Vision Building so we 
hope you will make plans to come out and join us for some 
food, fellowship and fun!!  We will have a 50/50 drawing, 
door prizes, and other exciting activities. Rachel Williams 
Whitaker is looking forward to coming out and teaching 
us some line dances so you can show your moves off at the 
upcoming Ball!!  If you don’t dance, that’s OK, come join 
us for some great FUN and laughter. 

     Ladies, if you are not receiving the Al Menah weekly 
e-mail blast from Illustrious Sir Mike Van Sant on Sun-
day and would like to join this list, please e-mail me (tra-
cy.crain@yahoo.com) and we will get you added. This 
weekly e-mail blast provides a link to the Monthly Shriner 
Newsletter along with other links and a lot more informa-
tion on upcoming events, parades. etc. Also, if you are not 
receiving reminders about our Ladies Nite and other news 
from me, send me your email and I will add you to the list. 
We look forward to seeing you soon. Sincerely,

Tracy Crain
Lady of Noble Frank Hester

CAR SHOW MEETING        
   If you are interested in helping us Make 
our car show  the best in the south, plan 
on attending this important meeting.

	 Wednesday March 11, 2015  
	 7:00pm  
	 AMSC Conference room

Contacts:
Keary Fleenor 615-289-8272 

 Johnny Dudley 615-310-7741

Squires of Hughes de Payens Manor
Squires of the Roundtable of Hughes de Payens 
Manor will be serving Red Beans and Rice for 

our stated meeting at 6 pm.
Meal will be:

Red Beans and Rice, salad, bread, and dessert

DeMolay Legion of Honor 
Observance 

March 19, 2015 @6:30 pm cst
At Hadley’s Southern Kitchen 

(www.hadleyssouthernkitchen.com )
	 4700 Lebanon Pike
	 Hermitage, TN 37076   

(In the Shopping Center by Publix)
Dutch Treat

Assemble in the Private Dining Room and 
then we will go thru the line. 

Members of the Legion of Honor & 
Spouses welcome  

	 So we will know how many will be in 
attendance, please e-mail 

John Whitaker, eo@tndemolay.org
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Nobles Visited By 
The Black Camel A.A.O.N.M.S. 

1354 BRICK CHURCH PIKE 
P. O. Box 78545 

NASHVILLE, TN 37207
www.almenahshriners.org

Nonprofit
Organization
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
Nashville, TN

Permit No. 1731

Al Menah Temple

Deadline for APRIL Shriner is MARCH 18TH, 2015

Billy Bob Burch
12/21/1927 – 1/13/2015

Dickson, TN 
	

Jesse R. Wright, Jr
10/13/1925 – 1/25/2015

Nashville, TN
	

Richard J. Miller
8/19/1913 – 1/30/2014

Winchester, TN
	

William David “Bill” Brewer
4/16/1930 – 1/31/2015

Brentwood, TN
	

Harold Bains Ingram
2/20/1923 – 2/6/2015

Truckers Cross Roads, TN
	

Marvin Edward “Ed” Smith
6/3/1927 – 2/12/2015

Old Hickory, TN

9th ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 
 

Long Hollow Golf Course 
May 9, 2015 

 
Best Ball Scramble! 

  Cost $ 65 (includes lunch and range balls)  Registration 7:00 a.m. 
  Mulligans $5 each      Tee off 8:00 a.m. - shotgun start 
  Extend a Putt $3 each 
 
         Send Registration Forms and money to by April 30. 
Hole Sponsorships available.    Karen Lewis 
It's a great way to promote your    P. O. Box 121 
lodge or your business!      Hendersonville, TN  37077 
 
 
Hosted by          A portion of the profit will benefit 
Hendersonville #3 Rainbow Girls     Shriners Hospitals for Children. 
  
For more information contact - Karen Lewis (615)943-0480 or Jerome Johnson (615)906-5067.   

Email questions to lewiskar@comcast.net. 
 


